Where is Gohram Saleh?


IT IS easy to understand the concerns of Gohram Saleh’s family who held a peaceful rally outside the Press Club in Karachi on Friday to protest against his detention by agencies since August 2004. Not knowing where your loved one has been for well over two years can be agonising, especially if the authorities remain impervious to all pleadings for tracing out and securing the release of a missing person. On the contrary, Mr Saleh’s family say they are being harassed and their house was raided on Nov 10 and 11 — it is not known by whom and why. Sadly, they are not alone in their plight as scores of other men and even some women have mysteriously disappeared since the global war on terror began. Their whereabouts remain unknown while the government denies holding them. The courts are the only institution to offer a beacon of hope by accepting petitions filed by missing persons’ families, but when asked, the government invariably denies any knowledge of the person’s whereabouts. The Supreme Court recently took up a petition of 42 missing persons and has given the government a Dec 1 deadline to trace them, warning that “no excuse will be tolerated” if it fails to deliver. One hopes that the government will be more forthcoming than it has been so far on where all those missing persons — including Mr Saleh — are being held and why.

There is a judicial process in place that must be respected. If, for example, Mr Saleh is being detained for a crime he committed, he is entitled to a fair trial. This issue has caused international concern too. Most recently, the Human Rights Watch noted that the pattern of disappearances had “increased dramatically” in recent years. It is time the government ensured that its agencies adhered to the law when detaining people and took steps to prevent more forced disappearances from occurring.

